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Dear Resident 

Request for Residents’ Priority Parking update 

As you will be aware we contacted residents of Government House Road 
earlier this year in relation to a request we received for the implementation of 
residents priority parking restrictions, at that time we requested for you to 
return your preferences on residents parking restrictions and include any 
representations you may have on the proposed scheme that would then be 
included within an Executive Member Decision Session Report. 
 
During this period, we received a separate request relating to restricting the 
long-term parking taking place on the slip road located off Water End which 
leads to the river. Because of this request any proposed amendments to the 
slip road will also be included within the same Decision Session Report for 
consideration and a decision made on whether to progress to legal 
advertisement or not.  
 
As any further restrictions in this area would then have an additional impact on 
Government House Road this letter is to advise you of this further update and 
also request that if you have any added representations to make in addition to 
any previous comments received please supply these by email to 
highway.regulation@york.gov.uk by no later than Friday 1st December. Please 
note that if any restrictions are recommended and subsequently progressed to 
advertisement there will also be a further opportunity for representations to be 
made at that stage.  
 
The results of the consultation and any recommendation for the area, including 
the slip road, will be reported to the Executive Member for Transport at a 
Public Decision Session. We will write to you again before the meeting date 
with further information on how to view the report and request to speak at the 
meeting if desired. The meeting is likely to take place in February. 

Place Directorate  
 
West Offices 
Station Rise 
York 
YO1 6GA 
 
Tel:  01904 551337 
Email: highway.regulation@york.gov.uk 
Date: 21st November 2023 
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Please contact me on the email address provided if you wish to discuss this 
further or require any clarification at this stage. 
 
 

Yours faithfully 
 

A Howarth  
 
Annemarie Howarth 
Traffic Project Officer 

 




